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GREENVILLE
GAZETTE

Village Hall - W6860 Parkview Drive | Municipal Service Center - W6895-A Parkview Drive

VILLAGE HALL REMODEL Inside Jhis Jssue

by Administrator Travis Parish

The Village of Greenville will scon begin the process of VILLAGE HALL GETS A
remodeling the existing village hall. The current FACELIFT

facility was built in 1993 when the population of
Greenville was only 4,245. Since that time, the
population of Greenville has tripled to 13,067 CIVIC CLUB’S FRIGHT
residents. NIGHT IS COMING!

In 2015, Greenville leaders recognized that the
facilities were not keeping up with the rising FIND OUT HOW YOU CAN
population and created a Greenville Facilities REPORT A PROBLEM
Committee (GFC) to review the issue. The GFC was
made up of residents from the community who were

tasked with trying to determine the needs of the 2024 ELECTIONS & DOG

community both now and in the future. After numerous LICENSING BY MAIL
public meetings and discussions, the GFC made three
recommendations to the Greenville Board.

PARK RENTAL CHANGES

REMODEL CONTINUED ON PAGE 2
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1) Build a new fire station to decrease
emergency response times and provide for
efficient and safe fire operations.

2) Remodel the old fire station to house
the Public Works and Sewer and Water
department to provide better service to
residents.

3) Remodel the existing village hall to
update old, worn-out mechanicals, increase
employee safety, and provide more
efficient use of the space to provide
better service to the public.

The new fire station was constructed in
2020 after voters had approved the
construction of the new facility in a 2018
referendum. In 2021, after the construction
of the new fire station was complete, the
old fire station was remodeled to house the
Public Works and Sewer and Water
administrative offices. The last
recommendation to be completed is the
remodel of the village hall.

On September 11, 2023, the Village Board
approved the low bid from Cardinal
Construction for the remodeling of the
village hall. The bid was awarded in the
amount of $1,313,130.00. The remodeling will
be paid for by the American Rescue Plan Act
(ARPA) funding that the Village received
from the federal government in the amount
of $1,265,398.01 plus a $150,000.00
carryover that was to be used for updating
the HVAC in the temporary offices at the
village hall. This funding will allow for the
completion of the remodel without having to
increase taxes to pay for it.

WHERE CAN I PAY MY
PROPERTY TAXES?

Tax bill payments can be mailed to Village of
Greenville, PO Box 60, Greenville, WI, 54842,
paid online at QutagamieCounty.org, paid in
person at Wolf River Community Bank,
Capital Credit Union, or put in the silver
drop box located between the double doors
at the village hall. Any payments that are
dropped off at village hall will be mailed a
receipt.

If you typically pay for your dog tags at the
same time as paying your taxes, please
send the form on page 16, along with a
seperate check payment from your tax bill,
and we will send you the dog tag along with
any submitted paperwork to your home.

Although the administrative offices in the
village hall will remain open during
construction, please be aware that there
may be days or times when the offices may
need to close temporarily. It is best to call
ahead if you need to stop into the village
hall during the construction.

Please check out the Village website
www.greenvillewi.gov for more information
and updates on the village hall remodel.

** During construction we will be rehoming
our Permitting and Community and
Economic Development departments to the
Municipal Center at: W6895-A Municipal
Drive (across the street from village hall).
Please call (920) 757-7278 for assistance.

Check out the Village website www.greenvillewi.gov for more
information and updates on the village hall remodel.
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SUSTAIN GREENVILLE

Thank you to all that participated in our
annual electronics recycling event at the
Farm Market on August 2nd. Through your
participation and environmental
responsibility, we prevented 7,779 Ibs of
electronics from entering the landfill and
sent the material into the recycling stream.
Over the last four years of holding this event
the first Wednesday in August, you have sent
over 30,000Ibs of electronics to be
recycled. Thank You!!

As you read this, we will have completed
another successful year of the Greenville
Farm Market. We thank you for using the
Market to get your fresh produce, crafts,
and snacks. We work closely with our
vendors to provide you with a variety of
good, fresh, direct-from-the-grower
produce. We hope you enjoyed the Market,
told friends and neighbors about it, and are
planning to attend again next year. If you
have thoughts for the 2024 Market, please
send them to info@sustaingreenville.org.

Sustain Greenwville is investigating a bike
repair station to be installed on our local
trail system. If you, as a biker, have
suggestions for features to include in this
repair station, we would love to hear your
comments. Send them to the Sustain
Greenville Website (sustaingreenville.org) and
be sure to include “Bike Repair Station” in
the subject line. :

7 nd the new website (coming soon). Won't. .. =

We have a wonderful Wisconsin winter ahead
of us, but remember this dry summer of
2023 and make plans to purchase your rain
barrel next spring. Sustain Greenville
continues to offer rain barrels to villagers so
the rain can be captured from your gutters
and used for many days on your planters,
pots, gardens, and landscaping.

Lastly, Sustain Greenville is reviewing book
options for our second book read session.
We are looking for informative authors that
provide information we can apply to our
daily lives to improve our interaction with
the environment directly in our homes and
yards. More details can be found on our
website, and we would enjoy anyone that
would like to read, learn, and casually talk
through the book content.

WE NEED YOUR PICS!

Hello Greenville! My name is Julie and | work
as the Deputy Clerk here in Greenville. | have
been asking for pictures of you, your family,
your dog, cat, events, parks, nature or
whatever you feel like sharing so that we can
utilize them for our Newsletter, social media

p me out? Send your pic

/- -';i

gov
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Greenville Community F
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GREENVILLE CIVIC CLUB

What a great summer! The Civic Club was busy

supporting our community again. | want to start with
a HUGE thank-you to everyone that made our 2023

Summer Send-off a wonderful success! We had a

fantastic day for the parade, Bike Giveaway, and

concerts in Lions Park. Here are a few highlights

from the Green Bay Packer Raffle, Bike Giveaway,

and upcoming events:

Packer Ticket Raffle Winners — Monica Shield,
Mark McQuade, Logan Chaudier, Diane Retzlaff,
Kimberly Alvarez, Kim Huettl, and Aaron Voss

Annual Bike Giveaway — 192 kids won a new bike
or scooter and Play it Again Sports gift card. A
huge THANK YOU to the close to 100 businesses,
individuals, and other community organizations
that made donations to sponsor bikes.

Fall Fair — Sunday, October 1st. Assist the
Greenville Lioness 48th Annual Fall Craft Fair with
traffic duties at Lion's Park.

SUMMER SENDOFF 2023

On behalf of The Greenville Civic Club,
Greenville Fire Department and E.M.S, and
Boogie and the Yo-Yo’z, we would like to
thank you for your continued support of
this event. Thank you!!!

Sponsors

STAGE SPONSORS

Community First Credit Union

Century 21 Ace Realty

Fabel Repair and Collision Center

Tiffani’s Bridal

IVI Metal Fabrication/ Industrial Ventilation

PLATNIUM SPONSORS
Schroeder Carpentry

Wolf River Community Bank
Scheels

City Disposal

Graphic Composition

360 Apparel

Service Motor Company
The Stoneyard

Miron Construction
Northstar Dental Group
Kountry Bar

JG Restoration
Play It Again Sports
Mosquito Squad
Corks and Caps
Security Fence

—

GOLD SPONSORS

Fox Valley Storage
Baumgart Landscaping

1 Source Restoration
Appleton Harley Davidson
Karate America

Aramark

Valley Sealcoat

TLC Sign

Wolf River Machine
Baumgart Tire and wheel
Hexco Motorsports
Lappen Security

We would also like to remind you to
please patronize our sponsors. Without
their continued support this event would
not happen.



Adam Grieshach

PLUMBING & WATER CONDITIONING
“The Team You Can Trugt!”

We Specialize In:

+ Water softener installation & repair
» Water heater installation & repair
* Filtration systems < Sump pumps

* Plumbing remodels & repairs

FREE ESTIMATES

SEWER DRAIN
SERVICE

Residential ¢ Commercial Municipal e Industrial

920-734-3880

‘gzwl so is our care.

w

From 4 to 24 hours a day, we're here for your family.

When mom and dad need extra assistance at
home, we can be there day and night to help 5}""’770’4'&'7“”"0 Calumet
¢ WMW&MM

them meet the demands of daily life.
Learn More &

Schedule a Free
Care Consultation

Our care plans are customized to your
family's needs and lifestyle so your aging
loved ones can get the support they need to
tackle everyday activities and remain
independent — at home — while you enjoy
peace of mind knowing they're in caring,
capable hands.

(@ Home Instead.

Dementia Care | Hospice Support | Personal Care

Home Instead ® Appleton
Homelnstead.com/203
920.997.0118

3020 E. College Ave.

Each Home isani operated

f Home Instead, Inc., an Honor Company.

== SERVICES INC. m——

920-730-9500

www.citydisposal.com

DUMPSTER RENTALS

@

For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 e www.lpicommunities.com

THRIV
LOCALLY

any service
of $100
or more

THANK YOU

FOR YOUR
VOTES!
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THE OFFICIAL
COMMUNITY'S

HOIC

AWARDS

AUTHORI

920-888-BITE
BugsBITE.com

No Mosqurtoes GUARANTEED

Over 300 New & Used Cars, Trucks & SUVs!
Sales ¢ Service * Bodyshop * Parts

WWw. AIIWorIdFord .com e N2484 Greenwlle Dr © 020.710.2000

rding to Ford Motor Co, percentage of it

Town of Greenville, Greenville, WI A 4C 01-2080
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UTILITIES

THE UNSUNG HERO OF WATER MANAGEMENT:

THE CURBSTOP
A curbstop, also known as a curb valve or curb box, is an inconspicuous yet crucial
component of our water infrastructure. It is small but mighty valve located in the sidewalk,
front yard or driveway near your property line. It sérves as the gateway to your property's
water supply, controlling the flow of water into your home or business.

WHY ARE CURBSTOPS SO IMPORTANT?

1.Emergency Control: In the event of a water em
leak, the curbstop is your first line of defense. i
supply to your property, preventing potential dar
2.Property Protection: Curbstops safeguard your
by internal plumbing issues. Without this crucial valve, a i
turn into a costly disaster.
3.Conservation: Curbstops play a pivotal role in
ability to turn off youg*water supply when it's not need d,

cy, such as a burst pipe or a major
vs for quick shut off the water

d water wastage.

rty from water damage caused
linor leak inside your home could

ration efforts. By having the
san help reduce water

waste and lower y u utility bills.
4.Maintenance and Repairs: When plumbers or utility workers n
maintenance m‘ﬂ!palrs on your water service line, they can us bstop to isolate

your prope_rigs&vater supply, making the process safe
5 Water Q}ﬁiﬂi’ Curbstops are vital in ensuring water g
ation concerns, the curbstop can be used to is
until the kﬁgg is resolved, preventing tainted water from

G ey
5

MAlNTmm YOUR CURBSTOP

Now that,mﬁ%fé hlgh ighted the importance of curbstops, it's how to

for any %@Fﬁamage or deterioration.
2.Protection: Prote

grass, gravel, e
3.Professional Mainte

it with dirt,

t's best to
n and repairs.

The humble curbstop ma it 0 water
infrastructure, but its role in ing water conservation
( taking proper care of it, you



For All
Your Roofing
Needs, Contact

R & B ROOFING INC
OF HORTONVILLE

Serving all of the Fox Valley & Surrounding Cities
Residential  New Construction ¢« Commercial

* R & B Roofing, Inc Has Been Proudly Serving The Fox Valley and Surrounding
Cities Since 1966

e We Place Our Pride In Delivering Quality Workmanship On Every Job.

* 100% Workmanship Warranty

¢ Re-Roofs,Tear Off Roofs, Roof Repairs, Flat Roofs, EPDM Rubber And
; .—}\ Modified, Built Up Roofs, New Roofs, Fascia/Soffit Replacement, Gutters /

(\ ? Downspouts, Siding, Windows, Professional Clean-Up

e Insurance Claims Welcome -; Leaks and Storm / Wind Damage Repairs

SCRvVICE

MU['UFMJIF Bﬂﬂm paﬂl‘] ! | Website: www.randbroofinginc.com
e SR OGNS (IJ b‘)l”l Email: intu@r.andbroufing?nc.(;om
» FREE Estimates
i\  Fully Insured
® ii ) { m E . &Bonded SRO-779-E558
. Zero Tums Sub Compact Compact NEVER MISS
OUR NEWSLETTER!

When you are ready ta invest in new equipment, our friendly and knowledgeable sales, financing,
service and parts departments are prépared to make sure your xperience is outstanding!

SUBSCRIBE

(920) 779-4311 Hawve our newsletter
SERVICEAAOTOR.COAM Wos14 5““‘13:1 ";_": emailed to you.

Visit www.mycommunityonline.com

Mulch Stone Lawn Mowing Lawn Rolling
Fertilizing Fall Cleanup Landscaping Snow Removal

Tyler Powers, Owner

Water Conditioning

(920) 257-3953
& Greenville Plumbing LAKEVIEW lakeviewlawnllc.com
LAWN & LANDSCAPE Emai/;

Best Price. Best Service. Best Choice. . .
lakeviewlawnllc@gmail.com

I_OCAL(/ovf/

Y/ e cansny M

How Wisconsin Spells “Real Estate:

MIKE KARISNY

¥/ Contact Me Today @920-740-5556
to find out what your home is

920.757.9732

www.jeffswaterconditioning.com

4@ O
webdesign...

Small Business Website
Design and SEO

920-850-4642

www.alcowebdesign.com
staff@alcowebdesign.com

(1pi] For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 ® www.lpicommunities.com Town of Greenville, Greenville, WI B 4C 01-2080

¥/ Visit MikeKarisny.com to s
thousands of homes for sale

¥/ Greenville Resident
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STREETS |

PROJECT INFORMATION

Stay up to date with the latest projects and road closures by visiting the Projects
of our Village website at: greenvillewi.gov.

NO PARKING ON STREETS

During the months of November-March, there is no parking on village roads between the
hours of 12:00am and 6:00am. Vehicles parked in the road during these times may be
ticketed and/or towed at the owner’s expense. We ask that if a winter storm is
predicted, please do not park your vehicle on the road at any time. This will help the
village staff to clear the roads quicker, safer and to the best of our ability.

CHRISTMAS TREE PICK-UP

Christmas tree pickup will begin on Monday, January 8, 2024, alongside the regular
January collection. This is a free, Village wide collection and there is no need to be placed
on a collection list. Trees need to be curbside by 6:30am on the Monday pickup to ensure
that it is not missed. Collection will likely take several days and its schedule is largely
dependent on the weather. Trees with lights/decorations still attached or that are frozen
to the ground will not be collected. Any additional brush (wreaths, branches, etc.) will not
be picked up at this time unless previously registered and paid for at the Public Works
Office.

YARD WASTE SITE

Residents wishing to use the Village of Greenville Yard Waste Site will need to purchase
an access card for $5 and pay the annual fee of $40, prior to using the site. Residents
who have not payed will not be able to access the site. One card allowed per household.
The card should be kept from year to year as it is renewable. Programming on the card is
good for one calendar year (January 1- December 31). The Village of Greenville does not
offer a prorated charge based on date of purchase. Replacement card cost is $5. The
metal/anti-freeze/waste oil recycling has been moved to the new site at W8031 School
Road. Residents should review the full Yard Waste Site Operations Policy prior to using
the site.

**ONLINE RENEWAL NOW AVAILABLE!** YARD WASTE SITE HOURS OF OPERATION

Online renewal is only for those already Summer Hours (April — November)
possessing an access card. To purchase Daily 7:00am to 8:00pm

your initial access card, or a replacement, ~ Winter Hours (December — March)

you will need to visit our office. Online Daily 7:00am to 5:00pm

renewal may take up to 10 days to process

and payment does not automatically Please note that the extended hours of

reactivate your card. operation will end on Thursday, November 30.
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WHERE DO | REPORT A PROBLEM?

+ Street light outages: Local street lights are owned and maintained by WE Energies and
should be reported directly to them using their Street Light Outage Map at
https://www.we-energies.com/slo. Street Lights that are at the intersections of two State
Highways are owned by the State of Wisconsin Department of Transportation and should
be reported to (414) 227-2166.

- Dead animals: For both county highways and village roads, residents should call or email
Outagamie County Highway Department at 920-832-5673 highwayemail@outagamie.org

« Garbage Missed Collection/Operations: This service is contracted and general operation
concerns should be reported directly to Harters Fox Valley Disposal at 1-888-804-8556.
New service set up and bulk item collection should be done through the Village's Public
Works Department.

+ Recycling Missed Collection/Operations: This service is contracted and general operation
concerns should be reported directly to LRS at 920-759-0501. New service set up and
cart replacement should be done through the Village's Public Works Department.

« Dead street tree: Should be reported to the Village of Greenville’s Forestry Department
and can be done by using the form on our website or contacting the office at 920-757-
72786.

« Long grass/weeds: Can be reported by filing a formal complaint using the online form
found on the Public Works page of the Village website.

Have another concern? You can report your concerns to Village staff by visiting the Public
Works page of our website and clicking the report a problem link.

GREENVILLE FIRE ,
With fall here and winter right around the corner if 150 H AN N IVERSA RY

you burn wood in the fireplace, make sure you have
your chimney professionally cleaned. Also, keep your CELE BRATION

dryer vents cleaned. Fall will have us turning our Everyone is invited to attend this special event on
clocks back so remember to change your batteries Saturday, OCtOber 21, 2023
at the

in your smoke and carbon monoxide detectors.

South Greenville Grange Hall
W6920 Cty Rd BB, Appleton, Wisconsin
- Celebrate 10 Years with First Responder - (Only 4 miles west of Appleton at Intersection of fwys. 76 & B8)
Tim Immel 1:30,: Greetings
. . 1:45: A Bit of South Greenville Grange History
2:00,.: Corey Geiger, Author
3:15: Enjoy a Freg Lunch / Visit Historic Displays
4:00p 2/5's Party Band, with Jerry Schoeider
Place your bids on the many awesome silent auction baskets!

Corey Gelgy, The 2/5's Party Bang
J

Local Auther

) o
Daylight Savings [
Clocks move back one hour S
Sunday, November 15 n J

The “Dancing Dairyman™



www.Trailer-Express.com

N2077 Municipal Dr.
Greenville, Wl 54942

TUNE-UPS #* REPAIRS #» INSTALLATION

FREE ESTIMATES
FREE SECOND OPINIONS

920-734-1436 » GoodGuysWl.com

Trusted by over 32,000 homeowners.

2050017

Smiles @
Design

Bryce C. Dunathan, D.D.S.
Blake C. Treichel, D.D.S.
920-779-4533

230 E Towne Drive
Hortonville, WI 54944

Utility, Car Haulers,
Enclosed, UTV, ATV,
Equipment, Dump

LET'S GROW YOUR BUSINESS

Place Your Ad Here
and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME
Alex Nicholas

anicholas@lpicommunities.com
(800) 950-9952 x2538

THRIVE. /
L OO AT

Experience matters

When it comes to one of the biggest financial decisions of your life, let
my 25 years of mortgage expertise guide your way. I’m here to deliver
the best service, process and home loan for your budgst.

ional - FHA - USDA - VA - WHEDA - FHA 203K

lizing in: C
Homestyle Renovation - Cash-Out Refinance

Jesse Koch S M
Loan Officer | NMLS #217006 rm
4650 W. Spencer St. #29 | Appleton, WI 54914
920.750.6891 | j koch ild net

Guild Mortgage Company; Equal Housing Opportunity ; NMLS #3274.
www.nmlsconsumeraccess.org. For licensing information, visit guildmortgage.com/licensing.

BUILDING BEAUTIFUL HOMES
SINCE 1994

W COLLEGE AVEMNUE | APPLETON, WI 54 920.734.2324

WWW_CALLCH’PRFSSHDMFS:CDM

Place Your Ad Here and
Support our Community!

Instantly create and
purchase an ad with

Greenville EyeCare

N1730 Lily of the Valley Drive, Suite 2
Greenville, W 54942
P: 920-560-3937
F: 920-560-3440
www.greenvillewiseyecare.com

* Comprehensive Eye Exams o Detection and Treatment of Ocular
s Contact Lens Fittings Diseases

o Pediatric Eye Care o Frames and Lenses

s Diabetic Eye Care » Contact Lenses

o Foreign-Body Removal o Laser-Surgery Management

We are accepting mls! Iaaseull to schedule an appointment TODAY!

Dr. Andrew Magiera  Dr. Jenna SA;JIIi\mn

A

l

SUPPORTTHEl
ADVERTISERS =

that Support our,x, ~ &
Community! "

[

For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 e www.lpicommunities.com

Town of Greenville, Greenville, Wl C 4C 01-2080
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GREENVILLE LIONS

Congratulations to Lion Brad Lotto! This
past July, longtime Greenville resident
and Lion Member, Brad Lotto received the
Melvin Jones Award. This award is the
highest honor achieved by a Lions
member on an international level. In the
A 50 years since the founding of the

8 | Greenville Lions, Brad is the 33rd member
'to receive this honor. Congratulations

@ Brad! Thank you for all you do for the

Lions, and more importantly for the

ﬁ Thank you to all who,a»t't.ende_d'the
Greenville Lions Catfish Races and
a Concert. It was a great wee'kgnd with an
& amazing turnout!! Jon Pardi, Lauren
& Alaina, and Drew Green put on a great
; show and judging by another sell out
@ crowd, you all enjoyed the concert as
much as we did. Thank you to all the
volunteers and sponsors! Without you,
this event would never happen.

On August 12 the Fox Valley Lions Medical Loan Locker officially opened. This medical locker
works along with the established loan locker that is organized by the Larsen-Winchester
Lions, and operated by 10 different Lions clubs in the Fox Valley. It’'s open Wednesdays from
4:30pm to 6:30pm and Saturdays from Sam-11lam. If you need to borrow medical equipment
or have something you can to donate, please reach out to the locker.

« Phone: 920-585-7022. If no one answers, please leave a message.

« Address: 321 West Northland Avenue, Appleton.

« Email: foxvalleylions@gmail.com

« Website: EVLML

This October, the Lions will be having their annual Sports Banquet at the Grand Meridian in
Appleton. We have raffle tickets for sale and prizes are awarded as Scheels gift cards. If you
are interested, please reach to us or contact your local Lion. Our tables are filling fast and
we have limited availability.

For more information please visit: greenvillelions.org, visit facebook, or contact a local Lions
member.
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AMVETS Post 30 would like to give a shout out to our Scout troops
77/177 for all the support they do for the Greenville community.
Currently there is an Eagle project underway to build a Flag
Retirement receptacle at Lions Park. This will enable our Greenville

B\ Organizations to share in the retirement of flags, which have totaled
L» into the thousands the last few years.The project could use some
donations and support as it will utilize fire retardant bricks and require
a cement pad to be poured. This will also be the new location for the

flag drop box, which if purchased new would retail over $2500. We hope to have
it built locally to reduce some of that cost. Currently AMVETS travel to Oshkosh
and the Veterans Military Museum to retire flags. This Eagle Project-Flag ,
Receptacle is modeled after the museum version. Please donate to this project !
and send your check to: AMVETS Post 30, PO Box 63, Greenville, Wl 54942 and
add “Flag Project” in the memo portion of your check. Any organization
interested in having the Eagle Scout come speak on the subject can reach out

via post30amvets@gmail.com and we will bridge to the Eagle Scout.

AMVETS Post 30 wants to thank all those who participated in the Veterans
Memorial Service during the Summer Sendoff weekend, including American
Legion Post 55 of Hortonville. The Legion has their annual Gun Raffle under way
so please get your tickets and support area veterans in so many ways through
the Legion. Both of our organizations do good works and together we make a
difference. American Legion Post 55 is also seeking donations to help build a
Community Center. Please consider giving to this campaign over the next two
years as we all can use a meeting place for various types of events. The
Hortonville American Legion Family, consisting of the Legionnaires, Auxiliary, and
the newly formed Sons of American Legion, have a great vision that we all can
get behind and help make happen. To learn more, go to: hortonvillelegion.org.

Tis' the season of love and giving but many veterans have struggled all year. If
you want to make a difference in life of a veteran going through some tough
times, please give to the Fox Valley Veterans Council (FVVC). AMVETS Post 30
has been a member of this council even before it was officially formed in 2010,
and is proud to be one of over 37 Veterans Service Organizations today who
help run this council. This organization assists veterans with rent, utilities, and
food during rough times. They have a tool program, that allows veterans to
procure tools to work jobs that require them, and they cover co-pays for Dental
work at Tri-County Dental. Veterans hold their pride deep, but sometimes they
need help. FVVC is the best place to donate. They work with other agencies,
including the County Veterans Service Offices, to make a difference for both
veterans and their families. Please consider this organization that vets the vet
and works hard to be a good brother or sister in doing so. Emergency and basic
need assistance for Veterans is not something we like to talk about but it is
needed. Help us help our Veterans and thank you for making a difference!
FOXVALLEYVETERANS.ORG




Historic, Peaceful & Beautiful
B N R

gl
L _i;i ¥

| [ 2 P A -
i, , A APPLETON CEMETERY ASSOCITION
LR e R iverside
* o CEMETERY |

- Pristine & Peaceful Location on the Fox River - NEW Cremation Columbarium Options (920) 73{5'5629

" ) . ) 714 N, Owaissa St,,
- Traditional & Cremation Burials - Several Monument Options Appleton Debbie DeBrui
- Pre-Planning & Financing Available - Secure Costs at TODAY'S Prices i e oo

LET'S GROW YOUR BUSINESS

Place Your Ad Here o N
raer oniine

and Support Our Parish! o ige

W6482 Greenvi||3|eI Igr._, ((;IrFeeE‘S’Ii]“e - 920-757-9905
www.BulkPricedFoodShoppe.com

CONTACT ME Mon-Fri 9am-6pm, Sat 9am-5pm, Closed Sun

AI ex N iC h o I as 4,800+ Bulk Products in Stock with the “Bulk” of the savings going fo you!

Freshness Guarantee on all our food and ingredients
Family-Owned Business in Wisconsin since 2004
QW

RICHS Gift Boxes & Baskets
Available All Year Round

anicholas@lpicommunities.com
(800) 950-9952 x2538

Flours - Grains - Dried Fruits - Nuts - Rice - Pasta - Candy - Unique Snacks
Drink Mixes - Baking Mixes - Spices - Dairy - Frozen Doughs - Sprinkles

(. e Residential
HEATINGCOOLIG *© Commercial
OFFMAN "
Service
W

Greg Junak - Sales & Service
CALL 800-950-9952 633 Beckert Rd, New London, W1 54961 920-982-6565

* % .2 AD DESIGN
with purchase
Mg of this space

FABEL

COLLISION CENTER

5

Auto Body Repair Experts

“Blessed with the Best!”
All Makes and Models | FREE Estimates
Courtesy Shuttles and Rentals

(920) 931-2200

(1pi] For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 ® www.lpicommunities.com Town of Greenville, Greenville, WI D 4C 01-2080
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2024 ELECTION DATES:

~ February 20 - Spring Primary - if needed

5
. :
YA o ¢

- April 2 - Spring & Presidential Preference
 August13 - Partisan Primary

3 -.n - November 5 — General Election

F )
Y

INTERESTED IN RUNNING
FOR VILLAGE BOARD?

This spring, the village will elect two Village
Trustees for a 2 year term, commencing
April, 2024.

Interested persons may begin to circulate
nomination papers December 1st. For
additional information, please contact the
Clerk’'s Office: 920-757-5151.

DOG TAG LICENSES EXPIRE DECEMBER 31

Dog Tag Licenses expire December 31st of every year. Please complete the form and

ble

WISCONSIN

MY VOTE WISCONSIN
WEBSITE

Voters are encouraged to visit the
My_Vote WI Website. This site provides
electors the opportunity to:
« Register to vote
- Check registration status
(active/inactive)
« View voting history
« Request an absentee ballot
« Provide a sample ballot for the
upcoming election

return with payment attention to the Village Clerk’s office. Those dropped off in the silver
drop-box inside the Village Hall doors will be mailed a license and a receipt.
8 Fee: $8.00 spayed/neutered or $15.00 unaltered *After March 31 late fee $25.00/dog

Owners Name

Address

Phone Number

Breed

Dogs Name

Rabies Expiration

Please Include a Copy of the Rabies Certificate Return to you? No Need

Vets Name

Color

YES NO

Spay/Neutered

Tag #




any

DAVE IMMEL
MS, MBA, CSCS, LMT

Human Performance Specialist

dave@iflowcoach.com

Greenville
FOOT & ANKLE CENTER

-
Y

Strength & Conditioning

T
AL

©\  Sports Massage & Bodywork

CompaSSiOnate care i“'%m@‘g Believe - Breathe - Achieve
that's a step ahead

ARE YOU REACHING
THE MEMBERS IN YOUR
- Heel Pain + Children's Foot Care COMMUNITY?
* Chronic Lower Leg * Ingrown Toenail o adartisa hara
& Foot Pain & Fungal Care visit Ipicommunities.com
» Neuropathy » Ankle Sprains & /adicreater

Treatment Instability Sports

» Neuroma and Nerve Injuries N EV E R M I SS
Decompression * Custom Orthotics

- Diabetic Foot Care + Bunion & 0 U R N EWS L E'ITE R '
- Treatment of Hammertoe .

Ulcers/ Wound Care Treatment & Surgery

SUBSCRIBE

Have our
newsletter
emailed

to you.

Hours: Mon - Thurs: 8AM - 4PM

| N1697 Municipal Dr, Suite 3 « Greenville, WI

920-750-7900 | greenvillefac.com Visit
www.mycommunityonline.com

(1pi] For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 ® www.lpicommunities.com Town of Greenville, Greenville, WI E 4C 01-2080
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STORMWATER
LEAVE YOUR LEAVES

LEAF COLLECTION 5447 Properly cleaning up your yard in the fall

will help keep our local waters clean too! A
Fall leaves provide beautiful coloron . .
trees, but in local waters they contribute 5 A “t great way to do that is to keep them right
to green algae blooms- 0 prett 23 422 P on your property. Try mulching your leaves

here are 2 few different i .
in place by making several passes over

dealing with leaves:

them with a mulching mower. This will keep
leaves on your lawn and provide it with
nutrients it needs for healthy grass next
spring. You can also collect mulched leaves
and spread them in garden beds or under
shrubs. Leaves provide valuable protection
for plants through the winter and also

provide nutrients for spring growth.

DRAINING YOUR POOL?

Taking the time to follow the proper procedures when draining the water from
your pool or spa will help keep our local waters a healthy place for fish and other
aquatic life to live.

+ Dechlorinate the Water: Let the water sit for at least one week to reduce
the chlorine or bromine level.

« 2. Discharge Water to Grass or Landscaping: Discharging the water onto
grass or landscaping will allow the water to soak into the earth, where it
will be naturally cleansed prior to entering local waterways.

« 3. Monitor the Discharge: Monitor water as it is discharging to ensure it
does not cause erosion or flooding.

« 4. Protect Local Waterways: If a pool or spa has been acid washed, the water
can't be discharged off the owner’s property. Water from back flushing pool
filters should only be discharged to the sanitary sewer (down a sink or toilet) or
on-site septic tank system where it will be treated prior to entering local
waters.

Remember it is illegal in all communities to discharge pollutants, including
chlorinated pool water, into a storm drain.

from 4:00 to 7:00pm
on October 31!



Edwardjones® > edwardjones.com | Member SIPC

Compare our CD Rates

Bank-issued, FDIC-insured SUPPORT OUR

ADVERTISERS!

3-month 0/ 6-month (;y
5.40 .° 5.40 .

Call or visit your local financial advisor today.
o Scott Horman
Financial Advisor
W7003 Parkview Drive Suite C

Greenville, W| 54942
920-757-1815

ARE YOU REACHING = FREE

THE MEMBERS IN YOUR
» .= AD DESIGN
COMMUNITY? with purchase

To advertise here i ¢ w'\ M of this space
visit Ipicommunities.com p

/adcreator | WP*A  cALL800-950-9952

WEREHRING! @ Sismiossdiomin,

AD SALES EXECUTIVES
: Instantly create and

BEYOURSELE | R 3o Mo it
BRING YOUR PASSION.

WORK WITH PURPOSE.

* Paid training

» Some travel ‘(V 2N
« Work-life balance e
* Full-Time with benefits Contact us at

» Serve your community careers@4lpi.com or

www.4Ipi.com/careers ] =
- . Ipicommunities.com/adcreator

DET @ ON

Independent Stylists By Appointment « 920-757-5667
Karie -Details Salon « 920-213-1541
S U P POR T O U R State Licensed Electrolysis/Microblading
| Sara - Meraki Hair Studio  920-213-4545
A D V E R T I S E R S : Julie - Luxe Hair Studio + 920-359-0055

Aimee - The Hair Loft - 920-540-7540

Kim -Salon Bliss « 920-538-0116
Jen - Sparkle Darling - 920-265-3262

N1787 Lilg of the Va”cy Drive » Greenville, Wi 54942

(1pi] For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 ® www.lpicommunities.com Town of Greenville, Greenville, WI F 4C 01-2080
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PARKS * RECREATION * FORESTRY

YA =
GREENVILLE

THANK YOU TO OUR
SPONSORS!

We want to give a huge thank you to the
sponsors of our 2023 Family Night events!
With their support we were able to raise

a record amount of money and make this
one of our most exciting years yet! We
were able to provide larger events with
bigger activities, better prizes and more
to do at all age levels. All of this is
completely free to the community! We are
proud to call them our sponsors!

FACILITY RENTAL CHANGES

All Area Plumbing Services LLC -
American Family, Kyle Lange Agency LLC -
Black Haak Heating - Blind Lady Custom
Blinds - Bulk priced Foods Shoppe -
Christus Lutheran Church - Cintas
Corporation - Essential Massage - Fabel
Repair & Collision Center - Festival Foods
- Fox Communities Credit Union - GFL
Environmental - Greenville Chiropractic
Center - Greenville Civic Club - Greenville
Utility - Greenville Lions Lioness - Jeff’s
Water Conditioning and Greenville
Plumbing - Kwik Trip - i-41 Trailer -
Mosquito Authority - Nicolet National
Bank - Noltes Towing - Outagamie County
4H - Pace Corporation - St. Mary’s
School - Suess Electronics - The Twist -
Trusted Contracting - Vivid
Orthodontics - Westhill Dental Greenville
- Wolf River Community Bank -
Wolfrath's Nursery and Landscaping

The Village of Greenville currently has 5 Pavilions available for rent. Effective May 1, 2023, our
Facility Rental Policy has changed. This policy should be reviewed in full by anyone looking to
reserve a facility within Greenville Parks and Recreation. This policy can be found on our
website. Major changes to look for in this policy include:

+ Cancellation must be made 90 days in advance for a full refund. The $20 processing fee is

unchanged.

« There are no longer separate reservation windows for residents and non-residents. Non-

resident fees are still in effect.

+ Pavilions become available for reservations online beginning at 9:00 am Central Time on
the first business day of May for the following year. In person reservations begin upon the
opening of the office on the second business day of May.

The following is an approved Implementation Plan for transitioning into the new reservation

window and Facility Rental Policy:

« Reservations for 2023: Online and in person reservation will be accepted through the end

of the rental season.

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE
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H’\mﬂ DOING THE
gy MOST GOOD

The Greenville Lioness Lions are coordinating toy collection efforts with The Salvation Army
and Toys for Tots program of the Fox Cities.

The Greenville toy donation kicks off October 16th and final day to donate is December 10th.

The following are the local toy donation sites:

» The Store on CB « Meat Block
N1078B Quality Dr, Greenville N1730 Lily of the Valley Dr, Greenville
Wed - Sat 89am - 5pm Mon — Fri 9am — 8pm, Sat 9am — 4pm
+ Wolf River Credit Union « Leo’s Diner
W6490 Greenville Dr, Greenville W6860 N 1665 Greenville Dr, Greenville
Mon - Thurs 8am - 4:30pm, Fri 8am to 5pm Sat — Thurs Bam — 3pm, Fri 6am — 8pm

The Greenville Village Hall will also be accepting toy donations in the front vestibule which will
remain open during construction from 7 - 4:30pm Mon - Thurs and Fridays from 8:00 - Noon.

The Greenville Lioness Lions thank you for your support!

RENTAL CHANGES CONTINUED

+ Reservations for 2024 (partial implementation): In person reservations for all of 2024 will
begin on Friday, September 1, 2023, when the Municipal Service Center opens. Online
reservations will open on Tuesday, September 5, 2023 at 9:00am. Those booking in person
will need to have a completed Facility Reservation Agreement and payment in full. This
applies to both residents and non-residents.

- Reservations for 2025 (full implementation): Online reservations for all of 2025 will begin
on Wednesday, May 1, 2024 at 9:00am. In person reservations will begin on Thursday, May
2, 2024 when the Municipal Service Center opens. This applies to both residents and non-

residents.

PARK RESTROOMS CLOSING

All park restrooms will be closing for the
season on or near October 1. While restrooms
will close, parks do still remain open. Be sure to
get out and enjoy them through the fall and
winter months as there are many activities
shat caT_ be enjoyed during this period!

®@:

PARKSANDRECGREENVILLEWI

Facebook
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Business Spot Light - TML Auto Breaks Ground on New Auto Sales Facility / ‘

in Greenville

TML Auto LLC is set for expansion as it breaks ground on a new facility at N1425 Mayflower Drive, across the road
from its existing location in Greenville. The 5,960 sq. ft. facility will feature a showroom, offices and an auto lot. The
project is the third expansion for the 36-year old company owned by Todd and Debbie Lemmens along with their

son Michael, who manages the auto sales portion of the business. Frontier Builders & Consultants is the general
contractor on the project. This is the second time the two companies have teamed up.

In addition to auto sales, TML Auto
currently has 13 service bays, 3 body
shop bays and 5 professional detailing

. " ;
;2 Hortonvﬂle I We have lots happening tr'us Fall!
bays with a team of approximately 27

= PUBLIC LIBRARY Follow our Facebook for event information!

¢ employees. For a company that started
' | I R [ Fall Fest ] Library Hours: with one employee and two service bays,
i . M\:In:in:'reh., F"é 98-6 that's significant growth. “We're proud of
:15 Book October 26-27 ea., Inur, 9-
15t Wednesday at 10:15am My rommrmit g how far we have come and look forward
Book Talk( Club) . = — . C.LOSED to seeing what Michael, as the next
Book ~ un. . R . »
3rd Wednesday at 6:30 pm & generation wil do with the company,

says Todd.
MendingLab & e WA W

‘ FALL STORYTIME
1 hi ch holes fi
wnwnO: n::ga:wm: or FRIDAYS

Thursday, November 9 | 4:00pm “* 10:00-10:30 ‘

Bring your fall sweaters and

From left: Jeff Stodola, owner Frontier Builders &
Consultants; Michael Lemmens, General Manager TML
Auto; Todd and Debbie Lemmens, Owners TML Auto;
Travis Parish, Village of Greenville Administrator;
Brent Walbrun, VP of Business Banking with American
National Bank of the Fox Cities.



